Lillington Bridge Club
Minutes of the AGM held on Monday 18thOctober 2021
Chairman, Robert Zara opened the meeting at 7 15pm. There were 23 members present. 
Apologies were received from Mavis Watts, John and Veronica Jessamine, John Baker, Tony and Lill Nicholl, Pat Johnson, Margaret Lawson, Jude Smith.
The minutes of the AGM 2020 were unanimously accepted.  There were no matters arising. 
  
Chairman’s Report
· Online bridge via the RealBridge platform began in December 2020 and continued to be played on a Monday evening throughout Lockdown.
· Lillington Bridge Club merged with Leamington Spa Bridge Club in April 2021. The latter donated a generous £3000 to club funds. Thanks were given to Don Earley for revising the club’s constitution and for preparing a survey of members earlier in Lockdown.
· Geoff Wiskin was thanked for his many years service as Treasurer with this role being taken over by Mark Oaten.
· Mavis Watts, Ken Boutell and Don Earley have decided to stand down from the committee and they were thanked for their many years of service.
· The club now has a website which is used to access RealBridge sessions. In the future this will hopefully be used to pay membership fees and table money, to find a partner and see results.
· Two long serving members, John Rowley and June Walters were remembered having died during the past year.
Treasurer’s Report
The club has a healthy bank balance of approximately £6000 much of which was given by Leamington Spa Bridge after the merger of the two clubs. The accounts have not yet been inspected by Jerome. The Treasurer’s Report was accepted by the members.
        Appointment of Officers
Chairman:  Robert Zara    Treasurer:  Mark Oaten Co-opted 
 Minutes Secretary:  Judy Francis    Competitions:  Andrew McConaghy 

Committee:  Ron Sanders, Jerome Tucker
Inspector of Accounts: Jerome Tucker
All officers were nominated en bloc, this was accepted unanimously.
There remain two vacancies for the committee, no volunteers were forthcoming.




General Discussion
A discussion followed about the reintroduction of face to face bridge, the main points made are summarized below.
· Face to face bridge is important for social interaction.
· If face to face bridge were stopped, members might be forced to leave the club in order to join another where this was continuing.
· The small number of tables on a Monday can be supported by the large financial surplus the club currently enjoys.
· Some members are reluctant to join in face to face bridge sessions. They may have health concerns or just feel it is too soon during the pandemic to engage closely with others.
· Online bridge on a Monday has attracted some members who live far from Leamington. The sessions have been well supported. The recent Wednesday evening sessions have had fewer tables but another night could be selected instead if it was more popular.
· It was decided that Face to face bridge will continue on a Monday evening  but kept under review, taking account of numbers of people who participate and the development of the pandemic.

AOB
None

 The meeting closed at 7 55.
